COMBWICH WELCOMES NEW RECTOR
New Rector for St. Mary’s Church, Cannington.

We are delighted to announce that the Bishop has appointed the Reverend Alison Waters to become the next Rector of our Benefice.  Alison is currently a Pioneer Minister and Parish Priest in Sonning, in the Diocese of Oxford.

She has been ordained for 12 years and served her curacy in Loswithiel, Cornwall.  She brings good and varied experience with her.  She will be coming here in late April with her husband, Alan and son Seth.  The date for Alison’s Institution is Monday 9th May at 7.00 pm and will take place at Cannington Church.
Cannington PCC

(Source: “The Cannington Target”)
UPDATE on progress of the repair to St. Peter’s Church

It has been a very long time since the Church was last open.  This is because of the serious damage which has been caused over time to the spire.  At the time of the church roof repair back in 2011, members of the PCC were aware of the condition of the spire but we could not obtain funding for both repairs.  Also, we were not aware of the serious state of the spire until more recently and the net is only a very short term temporary measure.

Members of the PCC have been working hard behind the scenes but our numbers have declined significantly this year.  Currently, we do not have a Churchwarden which is a significant hindrance with this repair work.
The good news is that we have been very fortunate to secure some funding from a number of sources – but, sadly, we still have a long way to go.  With the help of our Church Architect, we have recently secured a specialist Company that will do all of the work which is likely to start in June.  In addition, we are seeking to refurbish the interior of the church as well which could make the structure multi-functional.
Members of the PCC have been criticised for even considering repair to the spire.  Sadly, if this work is not done, the building will quickly fall into a serious state of disrepair and the PCC is wanting to avoid this scenario and preserve the building for future generations. The only way forward must be to return this building back into its previous use regardless of the size of its congregation.  There are some exciting times ahead with the arrival of the new Rector as well as the potential construction of Hinkley Point C and all that entails with new families into the village possibly from different European countries or from other parts of the world.  A Christian Centre with a supportive community is the longer term aim.
Watch out for the Annual Church Meeting at the end of April where your attendance and offers of future help would be most welcome,

We are always seeking additional help and support from within the village community and beyond.   If you would like more information, please contact Brian Sparks via beejaysparks@yahoo.co.uk.
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